
 
 
 
Headteacher’s Blog Week Commencing 16th November 2020 
 
As Derby becomes a hot zone for coronavirus infections, I am delighted that CODA’s response 
to following virological etiquette and social distancing is supporting CODA being open for the 
vast majority of students.  In addition, whilst open, CODA has been providing a lot of 
memorable experiences and the quality of learning is something to be proud of.  The last two 
weeks have also seen a wonderful Remembrance Day and Diwali celebrations, which I am also 
incredibly proud of. 
 
As a reminder, any student who gets a mention in my blog, gets awarded 20 additional 
Classcharts points. 
 
Remembrance Day 
 
Not only did CODA complete a two minutes silence at 11 o’clock where the last post was 
played across the school.  CODA also had a week of outstanding assemblies delivered by Mr 
Anderson who passionately educated and challenged the students understanding of 
Remembrance.  There have also been poppy displays put up around the school.  I would like 
to say thank you to Mr Anderson for leading such a wonderful week, and thank you to the 
students who have been fully engaged.   

 
Mr Anderson said ‘There have been some fantastic entries for the poppy display so far. Some 
great designs, but more importantly - some amazing stories. Thank you to everybody who 
took part in this. A special mention also goes to Mrs. Zahid and Mrs. Walker-Smith's pupils in 
language support for some excellent remembrance wreaths which are now also on display.’ 
 
 



 
Mrs Walker Smith said ‘Our  year 7s explored the reasons why we make poppies on 
Remembrance Day.  They worked together to make poppy wreaths and then wrote about the 
meaning of the wreath.  They all worked extremely hard on this project. 
Our theme for this term is Celebrations and we have already covered Halloween and 
Remembrance Day.  Our next project will be Diwali.’ 
 
Well done everyone, I am so proud of you all. 
 
Children In Need Success 
 
Well done to Sam and Alex B who continued their tv stardom by appearing on BBCs Children 
in Need.  They did a cracking job and we are all very proud of both of them. 

 
 
History Success 
 
Mr Anderson wants to say well done to the following students.  Mr Anderson said ’Summer 
K has created a beautiful and creative poem titled' Poppy Poem'.   Amber A in Y9 has 
produced a fantastic presentation covering the history and importance of Remembrance Day. 
Thankyou Amber for your hard work’ 

 
 



 
Also ‘A big thankyou from History and 9A1 to Mr. Field. A few weeks ago, Mr Field brought in 
the entire array of original equipment which a US soldier used on the beaches at Normandy 
during D-Day. This is especially appreciated during a time where we're not able to run any 
school trips.’  The event was a huge success. 
 

 
 
English Success 
 
Mrs Goodman wants to say well done to the following students.  She said ‘I would like you 
to mention Sanela Kand Courtney B in year 8 who have produced excellent newspaper 
reports during their English lessons this week.’  Well done girls we are both very proud 
of you. 
 
Maths Success 
 
Miss Bone wants to say well done to Helen C in Year 7. She said ‘Hellen C from 7 ignite, WOW. 
I asked for one page in her book of home work and in less than a week she has completed 10 
pages so really needs a mention.’  Well done Helen we are proud of you. 

 



 
Design and Innovation Success 
 
Mr Scales wants to say well done to his VIY [Volunteer is Yourself] group.  He said ‘Today I had 
the first of my VIY construction remote classes.  The class were all fully engaged with the 
external deliverer.  The class conducted themselves excellently throughout and were a real 
credit to the school.  I did do a positive on-call as well. As a class we have decided to make 
some benches when the pupils are off timetable for a day.  One student had the great idea 
that maybe they could be placed on the astroturf to allow people who aren't playing in a 
match somewhere to sit down. 
 
The pupils present in class today were: Sebastian B, Thomas B, Sandris F, Kristyan G, Sheriff J, 
Nikolas M, Cyprian M, Calum M, Parmjit P, Muhammad S, Jowan S, Sandis S, Ashton S, Kyle T, 
Paramveer T and Blake W. 
 
Well done everyone, we are very proud of you. 
 
Science Success 
 
Mrs Ryan wants to say a huge wellk done to Isobel W.  Mrs R said ‘ I am very impressed with 
the curiosity of Isabel Win year 9. She has been constantly challenging me with questions 
about transition metals and atomic structure. To the extent that I have had to dig out my old 
A-level chemistry brain to answer the questions, leading to further curiosity. I think she is 
going to keep me on my toes!  Keep it up Isabel.’ 
 
Great news and well done Isobel! 
 
Geography Success 
 
Mr Barker, Head of Geography, wants to say well done to the following students.  He said ‘I 
am forwarding you some names of hard working and inspirational students for your blog. 
 
First of all, from Mrs Redding's classes. Louise says:  "Please can I nominate the following 
students for a mention in Mr Smith's weekly blog? 
 
Y8: Please can I congratulate Jasleen K on her excellent exam results, together with her 
conscientious approach to learning.  Her Geography work is consistently amazing, as she 
always puts in the extra effort to achieve these results!  I have awarded her one of my Stars of 
the week and have also spoken to her Dad. 



 
 
Y11:  Please can I say 'thank you' to the following Year 11's... 
Emma W, Vinjeru M & Vikrant R who inspired and impressed me with their knowledge, time 
and care when supporting other students in the group with their Maths revision!!" 
 
I would also like to have the following students added from my lessons from the last week: 
 
Yr7 - Angelika B for excellent contributions in geography. 
 
Yr 8 - William M, Laiba Z, Kevin N, Rozh DM and Mohammed I for their effort and helpfulness 
in class. 
 
Yr 9 - Saiful I and Kieran T for their intelligent verbal contributions in PSHE. 
 
Yr 10 - Gurditt S and Olivia A for putting in maximum effort in their geography tests. 
 
Yr 11 - Juwairiyah A, Lewis M and Nathan C for their collective intellect in making their PSHE 
lessons an absolute joy 
 
PE Success 
 
Miss Smith wants to say a huge well done to some of her GCSE students.  She said ‘The year 
10 GCSE PE group completed exam questions over the half term holidays on the topics we had 
covered. The following students got a really high grade, pass percentage: Alicia W, Honah I, 
Michela B, Giya S, Chris B, Boluwatife A, Zoe B and Jovan M.  Please can they be mentioned in 
the weekly blog as there work rate and results are outstanding 😊’ 
 
Well done everyone, we are really proud of you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Diwali Celebrations 
 
On Friday the 13th CODA celebrated Diwali.  Staff were encouraged to come into school in 
traditional dress and our lesson changeover music was changed as well.  Everyone had a great 
day.  Happy Diwali everyone. 
 

 
 
 
Class Charts Top Scorers 
 
This week’s top scoring class charts students, who will be awarded 20 extra points are: - 
 
Year 11 –Jilisa P (210), Alexandra D (188), Amina P (188)  
 
Year 10 –Ella D (303), Michela B (281), Leah S (244) 
 
Year 9 – Arshmeet S (287), Jaswinder K (258), Isabel W (255) 
 
Year 8 – Millen W (326), Ranveer S (323), Shania K (325) 
 
Year 7 – Sandjis M (449), Masih A (413), Deepanshu R (297) 
 
Overall 

First -   Sandjis M (449) 
Second -  Masih A (413) 
Third -  Ella D (303) 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Last week’s top scoring class charts students, who will be awarded 20 extra points are: - 
 
Year 11 – Vinjeru M (314), Emma W (264), Ali Rehman (206) 
 
Year 10 – Michela B (292), Sian G (290), Olivia A (278) 
 
Year 9 – Lukas T (296), Archie M (246), Parmeet K (238) 
 
Year 8 – Ranveer S (276), Jacob N (223), Rio Q (221) 
 
Year 7 – Deepanshu R (269), Lerayah W (269), Malaika Z (269) 
 
Overall 

First -   Vinjeru M (314) 
Second -  Lukas T (296) 
Third -  Michela B (292) 

 
 
 
Extra Rewards  
In addition, I would like to say a massive thank you and well done to all of the students who 
achieved 100% attendance. To be at school EVERY day for a whole year is phenomenal.  
Attendance is so important to learning and I will award an extra 100 points for those with 
100% attendance.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 


